

® Completion 1



MARINE CLERKS ASSOCIATION LOCAL 63 LOS ANGELES and LONG BEACH HARBORS

350 WEST 5TH STREET, SUITE 200

SAN PEDRO, CALIFORNIA 90731

JOE GASPEROV PRESIDENT

COVID-19 Update

As you are aware, COVID-19 has been spreading rapidly over the last few weeks. The current numbers on the waterfront have risen to the highest point of any time throughout this pandemic. Please remember to wear a mask, socially distance, and if you have been exposed to someone who tested positive, have symptoms, or test positive yourself please follow the Coast Labor Relations Committee protocols that are in place.

If you fall into any of the above categories, you can call the PMA Covid Hotline at: (562) 495-7697 to report your situation and determine if you must remain off work and if you are eligible for COVID related leave.

The Coast Labor Relations Committee has extended the COVID related leave that was in place for 2021 through January 21, 2022, for those people who did not use it in 2021. As of today, there has not been an agreement to renew the COVID related leave for 2022, however, if it is renewed, we will notify the membership immediately.

The Coast Labor Relations Committee has also extended the deadline to apply for the Voluntary Vaccination Program until January 21, 2022. Longshore workers, marine clerks, and casuals who have been fully vaccinated will receive \$369.84 (equivalent to 8 hours at the Basic rate of pay) after applying in the Dockworker Self -Service Portal and submitting a copy of your COVID-19 Vaccination Record Card.

You can apply for both the COVID related leave pay and the Voluntary Vaccination Program pay at: https://selfservice.pmanet.org

If you have any questions or need help with the Dockworker Self-Service Portal, please refer to the Local 63 website under the COVID-19 tab or contact the Officers.